

21 January 2022

Dear parents and guardians,

Next week Friday we will send out the first newsletter for the year but today I just wanted to take the opportunity to welcome back all our Grade 9 -12 learners and give a very big welcome to our new Grade 8 learners as well as the new learners in other grades. We are so glad to have you as part of our family.

We have had a busy start to the 2022 year and we are very excited about the the programme this term which balances a good mix of academics with some fun activities. For the first time in 2 years we will be hosting a full Inter house Athletics Day as well as an Inter house Swimming Gala. We are pleased to also have all our regular assemblies back on our daily calendar. Here are some of the important dates you need to diarise for the next couple of weeks. The full term calendar will be sent out next week.

# **IMPORTANT DATES**

31 January 2022: Academic Awards Assembly

1 February 2022: New Parents Meeting 3 February 2022: Inter house Athletics

3 February 2022: SGB Meeting 4- 6 February 2022: Grade 8 Camp

8 February 2022: Grade 12 Road Ahead Meeting

9 February 2022: Prefect visit to Camps Bay Prep Campus assembly
10 - 13 February 2022: Knysna Oakhill Waterpolo Tour (1st Team Girls & Boys)

15 February 2022: Parents Talk 18 February 2022: RCL Camp







#### **SCHOOL FEES**

Today in tutor class all learners received a letter with regards to school fees and school finances (attached with this for your convenience. Please could we ask you fill in the details regarding how you intend paying your school fees and return to school by Wednesday, 26 January 2022.

A reminder that those who pay the full year fees by 31 January 2022 received a discount of R1600.

Any school fees related gueries should be directed to Mrs Melissa Pearce on mpearce@campsbayhigh.co.za.

### SPORTS PROGRAMME

Last year we implemented a non-contact, COVID-19 Compliant Sports Programme which meant that we shuffled a few of the sports around that are traditionally summer or winter sports and ran them throughout the year. This year, we are able to go back to the regular sports programme for Camps Bay High School, focusing on different sports in winter and summer.

Please note that we have therefore made a few adjustments to the programme which was included in the Survival Guide. See attached the Updated Summer Sports Programme.

Sign up for Sports at Camps Bay High School is done via a Google form which will be mailed to all learners' school email addresses this weekend.

At Camps Bay High School it is compulsory for all Grade 8 - 11 learners to do at least ONE SUMMER and ONE WINTER Sport. The Summer Sports Programme will officially start on Tuesday, 25 January 2022.

### UNIFORM SHOP & MY CITI BUS CARD TOP-UPS

Next Saturday, 29 January 2022, the Uniform Shop will be open from 9am -12 noon. There will also be a second-hand Pop-up Sale happening at the same time.

A reminder... the Uniform Shop has gone back to the regular trading hours. Please note that these are the ONLY TIMES that learners can Top-up their My Citi Bus Cards as the Top-up Machine is in the Uniform Shop. Please be sure to take note of the hours and ensure that you make the necessary arrangements to Top-up when the shop is open

# **UNIFORM SHOP OPENING HOURS**

Mondays, Wednesdays & Fridays: 07:00 - 11:00 (My Citi Top-ups before school or at first break) Tuesdays & Thursdays: 12:30 - 17:30 (My Citi Top-ups at second break or after school)

### **WELCOME TO NEW STAFF**

Every year we take on a couple of teachers-in-training looking to complete the practical component required to get their teaching degree. Joining us this year are two new teachers (learnerships) Ms Layla Laver will be teaching Life Orientation and Chante Ford who will be teaching Mathematics and Digital Technology. We welcome them to Camps Bay High School and trust they will enjoy their time here with us this year.

# **CLASS OF 2021 MATRIC RESULTS**

The Class of 2021 Matric Results were released at 11am this morning. We are incredibly proud of our Matric Class of 2021 who achieved great results in very challenging times.

The class **achieved a 100% pass rate** and **87% of the learners received Bachelor's Passes.** Next week we will publish more details regarding the results but for now, you can see the Top 20 and an overview of the results overleaf.

I must take this opportunity to thank our incredible teaching staff many of whom dedicated extra hours to work with the Class of 2021 Matrics to make up for time the lost due to lockdown closures.



187 Subject A's





1 Lola-May Dunn 91.7%

Justine Braaf 88.6%

Jules Keohane 87.4%

Taneal Dougall 87.1%

Ruby Berg

6 Nina-Karoo Hofmeyr

7 Mia Altbeker

7 Zara Ariu

8 Aurora Blumberg

9 Jana Kemp

10 Amy Bysshe

11 Paula Scheder-Bieschin

12 Aasim Ellis

13 Joshua Birkholtz

14 Sinozuko Lamani

15 Neleya Pendlebury

16 Liam Hooton

17 Teia Massey

ti.

18 Diego Jacobs

19 Yusra Fakier

20 Catherine Crane

We wish you all a restful weekend. We hope all our learners have enjoyed their first week and we are all looking forward to a great term!

86.1%

A reminder to parents/guardians... if you have any queries, you can call in to our front office Reception on 021 438-1507 and Mrs Murray-Perrone will try to assist you or will put you in touch with the right person.

Your child's tutor teacher will also be able to help but please remember that all our teachers have quite a full teaching day. The preferred way of communicating with tutor teachers is via email.

Wishing you all the best for 2022!

Mostat

Yours sincerely

3

5

MR LOUIS MOSTERT
PRINCIPAL